Please pray for Lupita Montalvo, Cindy Balvanz, Aracely Lobato, Jacob and Dena Sudtegte, Jim and Lisette Boylan, Marge Montgomery, Lyle Dockwell, Patrick Mejia.

Mass Schedule

Monday, May 28

St. Mark, 8:30am Ed & Greg Robbins

Tuesday, May 29 St. Patrick, Hampton, 8:30am

Wednesday, May 30

No Mass

Thursday, May 31

St. Mary, Eldora, 8:30am Ralph Howe

Friday, June 1

St. Mary, Ackley, 8:30am

Saturday, June 2

St. Mary, Ackley, 4:00pm For the People

St. Mary, Eldora, 6:30pm Ralph Howe

Sunday, June 3

St. Patrick, Hampton, 8:00am
Dr. Lowell "Charlie" Palmer
St. Mark, Iowa Falls, 10:30am
George O'Laughlin
Spanish Mass- St. Patrick,
Hampton, 5:30pm,
Mass given by Fr. Kevin Earleywine
for the 50th Anniversary of Fr. Bernie
Grady's ordination (please note Fr.
Grady will not be in attendance)

Beginning June 4, 2018, St. Patrick offices will be open on Mondays and closed on Friday. This is a permanent change.

Sacrificial Gift of Thanks and Praise May 19-20, 2018

St. Mary - Adult Envelopes \$894 Offertory \$70 Cemetery- \$200 Mission \$358

St Patrick - Budget \$2,020 Offertory \$130 Building Fund \$15

Congratulations to the incoming St. Patrick Pastoral Council members, Todd Wragge, Chad Murray and Sue Rowen. We are honored to have you guiding and serving our parish.

Hardin County Relay for Life will be held on Friday, June 8th from 2pm until 11pm at the AGWSR track in Ackley. Please join St. Mary's team, Prayers for a Cure, as we try to raise money for and bring awareness to all that the American Cancer Society does to battle cancer and the effects it has on patients and their families. Everyone is invited to come walk laps during the event. If you would like to donate to the cause, please go to our page online on the Relay for Life website or place your donation in the collection basket marked "Relay for Life" or give your donation to Barb Keninger.

BOOK CLUB at St. Mary, Ackley - we will be meeting on the first Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the parish hall (new room). Our first meeting will be June 4 - the discussion will be on the book "Wonder" by RJ Palacio - as of now it will be your responsibility to find the book and have it read by June 4. But if by chance you are having a hard time finding the book call the parish office. Please join us - everyone is welcome!

Mission Appeal:

Fr. David Paul Baltz visited our parishes on behalf of the Comboni Missionaries this past weekend. This mission sponsors people related projects in Africa & Latin-America. Many of these projects are directed to refugee resettlement in the Sudan, Uganda & Congo, AIDS prevention & AIDS orphan assistance, training of local missionaries, women's education at secondary level, establishing wells and other safe sources of water for desert dwellers in Ethiopia, Eritrea and Kenya. Please be generous with you gift to this important mission.

FOUR PARISH GOLF TOURNAMENT is scheduled for June 24 at 1 p.m.at the Ackley Rec Center - it will be four person best shot. Call St. Marys, Ackley to register 641-847-2329 (leave a message with a contact number) by June 17

There will be a roll breakfast after mass at St. Patrick on June 3. Please contact Deb Roberts if you can volunteer to make either cinnamon rolls or coffee. Marilyn O'Brien will be joining the Catholic Faith on June 2 at the 4 pm. Mass at St. Mary, Ackley. There will be a light reception following Mass in her honor in the parish hall. Everyone is invited and encouraged to attend and congratulate Marilyn.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS Father Tony's Farewell party has been planned for July 8 at Noon, St. Mary, Ackley Parish Hall. Everyone is welcome to stop by and wish him well as he moves on to his next assignment.

Grandparenting: Leaving a Legacy of Faith Conference

All grandparents are invited to participate in a day to celebrate the important role of grandparenting in family life. Connect with other grandparents and hear from dynamic speakers on how to leave a legacy of faith for your children and grandchildren. The day includes keynotes, breakout sessions, Mass with Archbishop Jackels, lunch, and more. The Archdiocesan "Grandparenting: Leaving a Legacy of Faith" conference will take place on Saturday, August 25th from 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM at St. Mary's in Waverly. Learn more and register by August 13th at www.dbqarch.org/grandparent-day. For questions, contact Matt Selby, Director of Marriage and Family Life, at (800) 876-3546, ext. 233 or m.selby@dbqarch.org.

St. Mary- Ackley Bible School May 29 - June 1 - 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. - register by calling the parish office. The supply cross is up, help us out by picking a tag off the cross.

Memorial Day - there will be a prayer service at St. Mary, Ackley cemetery following the services uptown and Oakwood.

"Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit." (Mt 28:19) We are called to lead others to Christ. Reflect on how you and your family are living out this call. Be witnesses to the love of Christ.

St. Mary Saturday, June 2 4:00pm

Lector: Jim Wessels, Cindy Richstmeier

Communion: Molly Forgy, Steve Schumacher, Janet DeBerg

Ushers: Bob Burkle, John Schafer, Pat Scallon, Mike O'Brien

Greeters: Jeff and Joan Frazier

Communion to the Homebound:

Jo DeVries

Altar Servers: Brianda Gonzalez, Jaxon Schipper

Sacristan: Jolene Harms

St. Patrick Sunday, June 3 8:00am

Lector: Donna Speedy

Communion: Maggie Pearson(W)/ Jean Wolfe(W)/Ryan Winters/ Joe Alonzo/Jose Alonzo

Ushers: Ryan Winters/Bob Olh

Greeters: Sam & Cindy Dirksen Ryan & Denielle Conlon family

Communion to the Homebound:

Ryan Winters

Altar Servers: Carter & Issac Heilskov

Sacristan: Cindy Dirksen

Money Counters: Mary Ann Patton Jack & Mary Kangley

Organist: Leon Kuehner

Oficina de ministerio Hispano: 641-812-2590

Programa de Misas del Enlace, mayo-agosto 2018

El sábado 4:00pm Santa María, Ackley

El sábado 6:30pm Santa María, Eldora

El domingo 8:00am San Patricio, Hampton

El domingo 10:30pm San Marcos, Iowa Falls

El domingo 5:30pm San Patricio, Hampton-Misa en español

Habrá un desayuno de roll después de la Misa en St. Patrick el 3 de junio. Por favor comuníquese con deb Roberts si puede ofrecerse como voluntario para hacer panecillos de canela o café.

Marque sus calendarios la fiesta de despedida del padre Tony ha sido planeada para el 8 de julio al mediodía, St. Mary, Ackley Parish Hall. Todo el mundo es Bienvenido a pasar por aquí y desearle así como él pasa a su siguiente misión.

Comenzando el 4 de junio de 2018, las oficinas de St. Patrick estarán abiertas los lunes y cerradas el viernes. Esto es un cambio permanente.

St. Mary

611 Sherman - Ackley 641-847-2329



May 26-27 2018 The Most Holy Trinity

St. Patrick

1405 N. Federal - Hampton 641-456-4857



A note from Fr. Tony

We are a little over one month away (July 10) of my leaving to become pastor of Blessed Sacrament in Waterloo and with Fr. Kevin becoming the pastor of and only priest in these four parishes. I am able to announce that we have hired a new Pastoral Associate for Ackley/Hampton who will also be the Coordinator of Hispanic Ministry for all four parishes. The name of the person will be announced soon. We are also interviewing candidates for the new Business Manager position for the four parishes. Finally, we have begun the process of combining the two bulletins into one new bulletin for all four parishes. We will keep you informed in regards to our planning.

Please note, Fr. Kevin will be out of the office the afternoon of Thursday, May 31st through the afternoon of Sunday, June 3rd. He should be back in time for the 5:30 pm Spanish Mass in Hampton. Congratulations to the newly ordained Deacon Michael McAndrew and Father Andy Upah who were ordained this weekend in Dubuque. Fr. Andy will be having a Mass of Thanksgiving at St. Patrick in Tama this Sunday, May 27th at 5:00 pm. All are invited. Please keep the new deacons and priests in your prayers! Have a great week and Happy Memorial Day!

Una nota del P. Tony

En un poco más de un mes (el 10 de julio), voy a partir de aquí para llegar a servir como pastor del Santísimo Sacramento en Waterloo y el Padre Kevin va a llega a servir como pastor y único sacerdote en estas cuatro parroquias. Puedo anunciar que hemos contratado un nuevo Asociado Pastoral para Ackley /Hampton, quien también será el Coordinador del Ministerio Hispano para las cuatro parroquias. El nombre de la persona se anunciará pronto. También estamos entrevistando candidatos para el nuevo puesto de Gerente Comercial para las cuatro parroquias. Finalmente, hemos comenzado el proceso de combinar los dos boletines en un nuevo boletín para las cuatro parroquias. Lo mantendremos informado con respecto a nuestra planificación.

Tengan en cuenta que el Padre Kevin estará fuera de la oficina el jueves, 31 de mayo por la tarde hasta el domingo, 3 de junio por la tarde. Debería estar de vuelta a tiempo para la Misa en español a las 5:30 p.m. en Hampton. Felicidades al recién ordenado Diácono Michael McAndrew y al Padre Andy Upah, quienes fueron ordenados este fin de semana en Dubuque. P. Andy tendrá una Misa de Acción de Gracias en San Patricio en Tama este domingo, 27 de mayo a las 5:00 p.m. Todos están invitados. ¡Por favor tengan a los nuevos diáconos y sacerdotes en sus oraciones! ¡Que tengan una gran semana y Feliz Día de Memoria de los Caídos!

Pastor: Rev. Anthony Kruse dbq108@dbqarch.org
Associate Pastor: Rev. Kevin Earleywine k.earleywine@dbqarch.org

Director of Faith Formation: Jolene Harms

St. Mary -Bookeeping and Main: Brent and Sue Harrenstein 641-857-2329

St. Patrick:Secretary/Bookkeeper: Angi Wright Office Hours Tues – Fri. 9-3:30 p.m. 641-456-4857 Archdiocese Website www.arch.pvt.k12.ia.us St. Mary/St. Patrick Website www.franklinhardincatholic.org

E-Mail St Patrick: dbq097sec@dbqarch.org St. Mary: stmary.stpatrick@yahoo.com

Baptism Preparation Dates: Contact the Parish office for details.

Marriage Preparation: Contact pastor six months in advance

Reconciliation: I hour prior to weekend Masses and 30 minutes following weekday Mases (travel time permitting)

In case of an emergency requiring a priest, please call 641-425-5736